TMLG NEWS

FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear TMLG Members:

The time is going by so quickly--it is now April (although at this writing it doesn't feel like it!) and very soon TMLG will hold its annual dinner meeting. We have an interesting speaker to follow our dinner at the Westbury Hotel. Please read further about the program inside the News and RSVP as soon as possible.

I am sure that all members who attended the McMaster trip had a most enjoyable evening--we had a full bus load plus others who drove directly. Many thanks to Beatrix Robinow, Joanne Marshall and Elizabeth Uleryk for giving us such an interesting talk and tour of the health sciences library facilities.

This issue of the News will be my last chance to write comments as President of our group. I plan to attend the annual conference of the Canadian Health Libraries Association and report about the activities of TMLG (by far the largest CHLA chapter, by the way). The term of the members of the executive ends after the CHLA annual general meeting on June 8th. If you have any "issues" you wish us to deal with now, please contact me. I have had terrific support from TMLG members and executive committee this year; it has made the experience a very good one and one I would not hesitate to recommend to others. I would especially like to thank our Secretary, Sandra Langlands for her hard work in looking after the minutes (we have good records for future reference) and compiling the TMLG News; President-Elect Carol Morrison who so efficiently coordinated all the programming; Treasurer Margaret Robins who kept us continuously up to date on the financial status of our group; and Edna Allen who carried out several important duties as Past-President with great flair.

We now have a Task Force to look into the current and future production of our union list of periodicals. It is skillfully chaired by Susan Murray assisted by seven other volunteer members. I feel our group can continue to work for the benefit of its members and can enjoy an active future.

Sincerely,

Elizabeth A. Reid

NEW TMLG MEMBERS...WELCOME!

Ms. Ruth Garten 4 North Sherbourne St., Apt. 107 Toronto, Ontario Tel: 924-2891

Mrs. Wei-Ling Lam
Medical Library
Baycrest Hospital
3560 Bathurst Street
Toronto, Ontario M6A 2E1
Tel: 789-5131

Ms. Eva Gulbinowicz
H. Ward Smith Library
Centre of Forensic Sciences
25 Grosvenor Street
Toronto, Ontario M7A 2G8
Tel: 965-2561

TMLG TASK FORCE ON THE UNION LIST

The Task Force has had several meetings since the end of February and will give a report on its progress at the Annual General Meeting in May. Members of the Task Force are listed below.

Susan Murray, Chaire
Madeline Adorian
Edna Allen
Barbara Brooks
Veronica Brunka
Jan Greenwood
Elizabeth Reid
Margaret Robins

Susan Murray, Chairman Dental Library, University of Toronto
Madeline Adorian Canebsco
Edna Allen Warner-Lambert Ltd.

Science & Medicine Library, University of Toronto Ontario Ministry of Health Ontario Medical Association Toronto Western Hospital

MESSAGE FROM THE TREASURER

To make the most of the Toronto Medical Libraries Group funds \$800.00 has been deposited in a premium savings account to earn interest at the rate of 12 3/4 %.

Women's College Hospital

M. Robins

CURRENTLY READABLE

Alan M. Rees (ed), <u>Developing Consumer Health Information Services</u>.

New York: R.R. Bowker, 1982.

Includes a chapter entitled "McMaster University Health Sciences Library and Hamilton Public Library, Hamilton, Ontario" by Joanne Marshall.

Kenneth S. Warren (ed), Coping with the Biomedical Literature: A Primer for the Scientist and the Clinician. New York, Prager, 1981.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AGENDA

- 1. Announcements
- 2. Business
 - 2.1 Minutes of the March 16, 1982 meeting.
 - 2.2 Treasurer's Report
 - 2.3 Task Force on the Union List Report
 - 2.4 Election Results
 - 2.5 Logo Contest Results
- 3. President's Final Remarks
- 4. Program

LETTER TO THE ACADEMY OF MEDICINE

A letter has recently been sent to the President of the Academy of Medicine by the Executive. It registers the concern of the Toronto Medical Libraries Group with the Academy's changes in library policy.

VISIT SUNNY SASKATOON IN JUNE

ATTEND THE CANADIAN HEALTH LIBRARIES ASSOCIATION CONFERENCE June 6 - 9, 1982.

Of particular importance at the conference: Continuing Education Courses

CE3 Searching the Health Sciences Literature on BRS/Dialog/Medlars CE4 Basic Library Skills for Hospital Personnel

For further details contact: Mrs. Verla Empey
Hospital Library, Wellesley Hospital
Tel: 966-6617

NEW TMLG MEMBERS...WELCOME!

Ms. Ruth Garten 4 North Sherbourne St., Apt. 107 Toronto, Ontario Tel: 924-2891

Mrs. Wei-Ling Lam
Medical Library
Baycrest Hospital
3560 Bathurst Street
Toronto, Ontario M6A 2E1
Tel: 789-5131

Ms. Eva Gulbinowicz
H. Ward Smith Library
Centre of Forensic Sciences
25 Grosvenor Street
Toronto, Ontario M7A 2G8
Tel: 965-2561

TMLG TASK FORCE ON THE UNION LIST

The Task Force has had several meetings since the end of February and will give a report on its progress at the Annual General Meeting in May. Members of the Task Force are listed below.

Susan Murray, Chairman
Madeline Adorian
Edna Allen
Barbara Brooks
Veronica Brunka
Jan Greenwood
Elizabeth Reid
Margaret Robins

Dental Library, University of Toronto
Warner-Lambert Ltd.
Science & Medicine Library, University of Toronto
Ontario Ministry of Health
Ontario Medical Association
Elizabeth Reid
Women's College Hospital

MESSAGE FROM THE TREASURER

To make the most of the Toronto Medical Libraries Group funds \$800.00 has been deposited in a premium savings account to earn interest at the rate of 12 3/4 %.

M. Robins

CURRENTLY READABLE

Alan M. Rees (ed), <u>Developing Consumer Health Information Services</u>.

New York: R.R. Bowker, 1982.

Includes a chapter entitled "McMaster University Health Sciences Library and Hamilton Public Library, Hamilton, Ontario" by Joanne Marshall.

Kenneth S. Warren (ed), Coping with the Biomedical Literature: A Primer for the Scientist and the Clinician. New York, Prager, 1981.